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August 8, 2018 
 
BY E-PORTAL 
 
Ms. Carlotta Stauffer 
Commission Clerk 
Florida Public Service Commission 
2540 Shumard Oak Boulevard 
Tallahassee, FL 32399-0850 

 
Re: Notice of the Change in Ownership of Florida City Gas 
 
Dear Ms. Stauffer: 
 

Pursuant to Rule 25-9.044, Florida Administrative Code, this letter serves as notice of the change 
in ownership of Pivotal Utility Holdings, Inc. d/b/a Florida City Gas (“Florida City Gas”), and the 
adoption and ratification of Florida City Gas’s existing rates and tariffs on file with the Florida Public 
Service Commission.   
 

On July 29, 2018, all of the outstanding common shares of Pivotal Utility Holdings, Inc. were 
acquired by 700 Universe, LLC, a subsidiary of NextEra Energy, Inc., and subsequently transferred to and 
acquired by Florida Power & Light Company (“FPL”).  As a result of this transaction, Florida City Gas 
became a wholly-owned, direct subsidiary of FPL.   
 

Florida City Gas will continue to provide safe and reliable natural gas service and goods to 
customers located throughout its service territory as provided before the change in ownership.  Florida 
City Gas will continue to operate and provide utility service using the name “Florida City Gas.” 
 

Florida City Gas hereby adopts, ratifies, and makes its own all rates, rules, classifications, and 
regulations on file with the Commission and effective at the time of the acquisition by FPL.  Within thirty 
(30) days of this notice, Florida City Gas will issue and file revised tariff sheets, as appropriate, to reflect 
the change in ownership.   
 

In filing this notice, Florida City Gas does not request that a formal docket be opened or that any 
action be taken by the Commission.  However, to the extent the Commission deems it necessary to 
acknowledge the change in ownership, Florida City Gas respectfully requests that the Commission do so. 
 

Thank you for your assistance in connection with this matter.  Should you have any questions, 
please do not hesitate to contact the undersigned. 
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